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June 18,2005 

Anthony Principi, BRAC Commission Chairman 
Polk Building, Suites 600 and 625 
2521 South Clark Street 
Arlington, VA. 22202 

Dear Mr. Principi, 

SUSAN A. EMERSON, MEu, OTR, CHT, CEES 

I have been most upset at the fact that the Portsmouth Naval Shipyard has been placed on the BRAC 
closure list. This facility has been an outstanding, world recognized sub base and has set the standards for 
cost effective, unprecedented work that is safe and that keeps our submarine fleet safe and active around 
the world. 

As a business owner, it makes no sense to me to close the best facility. This facility should be used as a 
model for others, and MORE work should be sent to it. This base and its employees should be training 
other facilities as it already sets the standards by performing outstanding work. By closing this facility, 
you will lose the experience and expertise that is critical to optimize the efficacy of overhauling and 
refueling the sub fleet. I cannot understand why the Navy would close this base. 

In addition, it has been said that the goal of BRAC is to reduce redundancy. While that makes good 
business sense, the Portsmouth Naval Shipyard currently has 5 subs in port and has been full or very busy 
for the last several years. It does not seem that the excess capacity is here! One can only become so 
small and then capacity to meet minimal demand is not available. Do not let the Navy or Pentagon make 
this strategic mistake. 

Lastly, as if to add salt to the wound and really have cause to wonder, the attached article was in our local 
newspaper indicating that the Navy plans to present the Portsmouth Naval Shipyard with hits highest 
honor. Really, where is the logic here? Why in the world would the business of the United States of 
America chose to close its best and most outstanding sub overhaul facility? 

Please, do not allow this facility to get caught up in a "politically correct" decision for closure that makes 
no logical or proper business sense. Review the performance data and recommend the Portsmouth Naval 
Shipyard remain open to continue to support the defense of our country. 
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